N.O.M.A. Meeting Minutes for
March 20, 2017
On the above date at 2:00 PM the New Oxford Municipal Authority met with Chairman John Spalding presiding. Authority Board members present were Vice Chairman Stan Wannop, Treasurer Jim Eisenhart, and Personnel Guillermo Bosch.  Also in attendance were Steve Hovis with Stock & Leader, Bill Hill from Wm. F. Hill & Assoc. Engineering, Tom Beamer, NOMA Facilities Manager, Adam Winters, NOMA Asst. Facilities Manager and Amber Gearhart, Project Asst. /Asst. Secretary.  Visitors included:  Kevin McAteer, Cloyd Bowsman, and Mickey Baugher, from Plainville Farms.
Plainville Farms requested to meet with the NOMA Board in regards to the possible tapping fees for increase water and sewer usage.  The meeting started out with everyone introducing themselves.  Tom started off by discussing a meeting that Tom and Steve had with Mike Vance at Plainville Farms in 2016.  He gave a brief history of events that have happened since that meeting.  Tom presented some options for tapping fees and explained how NOMA came to those figures of possible tapping fees as well as provided a history of the water and sewer usage.

Plainville Farms started off by informing NOMA that they currently have 787 employees.  Plainville has reviewed the data provided to NOMA in regards to water and sewer usage, and they feel with some time, they will be able to stay within the current limits for both water and sewer.  They believe the water usage can be lowered within the limits by May 1st, 2017, and the sewer usage can be lowered within the limits by the end of 2017.  They discussed the ways they would fulfill lowering their usage to remain within the current limits.  Therefore, Plainville Farms feels that there is no need to raise the limits; therefore, there is no need to pay additional tapping fees.  
The visitors left the meeting at 2:45 PM.

The Board discussed some of the items and funds that have been spent anticipating the increase in water in sewer usage by Plainville Farms.  NOMA has not penalized them for any overages that have occurred in the past.  The three issues at hand are the past overages, money spent or committed by NOMA in the anticipation of the increase usage, and if Plainville Farms remains under the same agreement, but doesn’t meet the requirements as promised, what does NOMA do.  It was also discussed how all of this could affect NOMA in the future as far as data.  Tom will gather some more data to present to the Board at the next meeting.  There were also some conversations as to what the benefits to NOMA will be if Plainville Farms complies with the current usage agreements.
With no further business to be brought before the Board at 3:26 PM, on a motion by Bosch, seconded by Wannop, the Board unanimously approved to adjourn the meeting.
Reminder of the next Authority meeting will be Thursday, March 30th, 2017 at 6:30 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Amber K. Gearhart
Asst. Secretary/Project Assistant
